

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES September 19, 2017

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be September 19, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the September 5, 2017 minutes

There were no food inspection reports to review.

New Business

13 Muse Avenue

A timeline on the recent events that occurred at 13 Muse Avenue in regards to the illegal asbestos demolition was presented to the Board. The Director informed the Board that under our Health regulations 11.1 Mr. Langone violated this section and will be getting a citation for \$6000.00. The violation started on August 30, 2017 and ended September 18, 2017 at which time permitted asbestos abatement began. The penalty for violation of Section 11.1 is \$300.00 for each violation, each day constituting a separate violation. Dr. Williams

stated that due to Mr. Jonathan Langone's complete disregard for the public health and safety of the environment she motioned to revoke his septic installer's license in accordance with the Board of Health regulation 5.11, through calendar year 2018, at which time he can reapply for the 2019 calendar year by taking the installers exam. Dr. King, second, voted 3-0.

The Board also reviewed the demolition permit changes pursuant to the Health Department sign off. Comments were added that the dust control measures must be in writing.

Flu Clinic

The Director presented the Board with upcoming public flu clinic dates.

October 7, 1-4 p.m.

October 11, 4:30-6:30 p.m.

Senior Center flu dates will be every Monday during the Nurse's scheduled times. More dates could follow.

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:15 p.m., voted 3-0.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health